
WwoODS HARBOUR, N. S. 

Greetings in His wonderful name! Again we feel 

to report the wonderful things which the Lord has done 

for us in this part of His field. As we draw near to the 

close of another church year, we feel to Praise God for 

the victories won. 

Since last writing, Christmas has come and gone. 

We received a very generous amount of money along 

with many fine gifts. In January the church folk met 

at the parsonage giving us another fine purse of money 

and filling our cupboards to capacity. We thank God for 

such kind and considerate church folk. 

From January 30 to Feb. 10 we had revival services 

with Lic. Samuel Guptill and Paul Mullen. We believe 

our revival started even before our team arrived. In the 

two weeks previous to our meetings four men were 

marvelously saved. During our services eleven more 

found victory. Out of the 15 converts, nine were men. 

Praise God for the men! Having something in common 

with the folk of the community, Bros. Guptill proved to 

be a tremendous blessing in both his personal work and 

ministry. We also enjoyed Bro. Paul, who added much 

blessing, in both music and song. 

Having received an unanimous call, we feel it’s the 

Lord’s will for us to continue our work here. We ask 

the prayers of our Highway friends that God will continue 

to Bless our labors as we work for Him. 

Yours in His service, 

Stewart and Phyllis Steeves 

Seal Cove, N. B. 

“Everyone, including boys and girls, helped to build 

this church,” stated Deacon Robert Green, as the whole 

Sunday School watched the flickering flames lick up the 

final note representing a $17,000 building project. Everyone 

joined lustily in singing the doxology. 

In 1950, under the leadership of Rev. Ronald Sabine, 

the Seal Cove Church launched an extension program 

which has resulted in rebuilding one of the finest churches 

to be found anywhere for a community of its size. In 

Sunday School two offerings are taken, the “regular,” 

and the “building fund.” Now that the church debt is 

paid, it is the decision of the school to continue the build- 

ing fund, half of which is given to foreign missions and 

the other improvements as needed. Our Bible School 

reflects the capable leadership of Superintendent Weldon 

Ingalls and his faithful staff of officers and teachers. 

During the past church year we have been blessed 

with the helpful ministry of Dr. and Mrs. C. I. Armstrong, 

Rev. R. H. Nicholson, Deavern Mullen and others. In 

all these special efforts as well as in our regular services 

God has given us new converts and in general deepened 

the spiritual life of the church. 

One week night in our recent services, Brother 

Nicholson spoke briefly in the interest of our Home 

Mission work. His heart-felt interest in this field is 

reflected in all his ministry. Every night the people came 

from all quarters to hear this down-to-earth-full-gospel 

preacher, and Spirit-filled singer. Our vision has been 

increased and feel no price is too great to win souls. We 

are thankful to the Lord in permitting us the privilege 

of associating with so many loyal Christian people. For 

new converts and all other blessings we give God thanks. 

A. D. and Mrs. Cann 

Sandford, N. S. 

Dear Highway Friends, 

We would like to give a brief report regarding our 

work here in Sandford, and more particularly, our recent 

revival campaign. 

As a church, we have sustained some losses through 

death and the influence of the enemy. Our attendance 

has been down during the severe winter weather and 

there still is much illness in the community. 

However, most of the junior young people who were 

converted at Youth Camp last summer are doing very 

well, The faithful Christians seem to be getting more 

burdened for the lost and there are many signs of a 

genuine Holy Ghost revival. 

From Feb. 3rd to 24th we were privileged to have with 

us Lic. and Mrs. Oland Kent. Their ministry in word and 

song was well received by the community and given under 

the anointing of God. The attendance was the best in 

recent years, the church being almost full even during 

the week-night services. 

Friday of each week was Youth-Night and with many 

of the Bethany students in attendance, the church was 

filled. 

We had two Family-Nights and prizes were awarded 

to the largest family present. All the babies co-operated 

very well! : 

Because of the good interest and blessing of God, 

the meetings were carried on a week longer than scheduled. 

Of the nine seekers at the altar of prayer, three were 

sanctified, three were backsliders, and three had never 

been Christians before. We are expecting to see more 

conversions soon as a result of the meetings. 

Bro. Kent, a converted Roman Catholic, preaches the 

saving grace and sanctifying power of the blood with 

clarity, earnestness, and a kindly spirit. : 

We are praying for Revival in every church 

department of our denomination. 

Rev. and Mrs. Karl Gorman 

and 

ADVANCE NOTICE ON CAMP MEETINGS 

For the information of all wishing to pray and plan 

well ahead for this summer's Camp Meetings: 

Beulah Camp of 1957 is scheduled for July 5-14; 

Evangelist, Rev. Fred Thomas, Elkhart, Indiana. 

Riverside Camp dates are August 9-18; the Evangelist, 

Rev. Gordon Wishart, Du Boia, Pa. 

the 

OPEN FOR CALL TO PASTORAL WORK 

Rev. A. L. Stairs, Centreville, N. B. 

Lic. Ole Kent, who has been attending Bethany Bible 

College, writes that he feels led of the Lord to offer 

himself for pastoral work. His address: Bethany Bible 

College, Yarmouth, N. S. 

Rev. Neil Rice, who has pastored the Doaktown— 

Blissfield, N. B., churches during the past five years, is 

open for call as the Lord leads. 

NOTICE 

Miss Uta Chase has prepared a short history of our 

missionary work in response te many requests for in- 

formation. Copies of this historical sketch may be obtained 

by writing Miss Chase at 62 Wellesley Ave., Saint John, 

N. B. 

SPECIAL SERVICES AT NORTH HEAD, N. B. 
Special services are continuing at the North Head 

church until March 24, with Rev. Neil Rice of Doaktown, 

N. B. as evangelist. Prayer is requested. : 

The King’s Highway


